SCWDC
Board of Directors Meeting
June 12, 2023

Present:
Ruth D’Alessandro, President
Larry Langer, Vice-President
Rita Togni
Cheryl Wiseman
Carol Thomas 
Bev Ashcraft, Acting Secretary
BJ Barger
Sylvia Harris
Call to Order:  The meeting was called to order by Ruth D’Alessandro, President, at 7:21 pm.
Approval of Agenda: Motion to approve the agenda made by made by Larry, seconded by Cheryl and passed unanimously. 
May Minutes: Motion to approve May 8, 2023 BOD minutes made by Bev, seconded by Larry and passed unanimously.

President’s Comments:
Our membership total is currently 1,102 with 7 new members in the last 7 days and 28 new members in the last 30 days. We currently have 25 overdue renewals. Gary has updated the Ski and Sports gram and it is continuing to receive about a 60% open rate by our members. Gary would like to increase our “click” rate by adding new content, especially ski-related articles and videos. 
Budget and Finance:  According to Bev, FY 24 has begun. All of the Ski flight’s contracts are completed with the exception of Big Sky and Sunday River which the flights committee and Eastern are working to finalize. SCWDC has made initial deposits to our vendors for all completed contracts. Currently, the flights committee members are working on pricing and completing the webpages and plan to be ready for members to sign up for our trips on July 1, 2023. 
Travel Report:
All trips that have been approved by the board have had a great response and most of them are at capacity at this time. The Club Med Tukoise trip has grown from 20 to 52 in a couple of weeks and has a waitlist. The weekend golf trip to Bedford, PA is full. The Cumberland weekend Biking trip is also at capacity and waitlisted. The Kiawah week-long golf trip still has openings.  A Netherlands Biking trip is being considered and may be ready for approval soon. 
Sailing is doing very well and David Toms is working hard to improve the program. SCWDC has partnered with Annapolis Naval Sailing Association (ANSA) and will have a joint Chesapeake day sail on July 4th.
Our annual picnic which is open to all members, will be held at the Shipgarten on July 8th from 4 pm – 8 pm where we will introduce FY 24 ski trips and other events. Ruth would like all trip leaders to attend to market their trips. 
For the Netherlands Biking trip, VBT needs a central person to receive money for our members who sign up for the trip. VBT suggested that the trip leader be that person, but we are working to get Ying Prince, our Travel Chair, identified as that person since trip leaders may change trip to trip. 
Old Business:
The Board needs to affirm following email votes.
5/9 – email vote to approve Club Med Turkoise Club Med trip with Gary R. as the trip leader. Motion made by Cheryl, seconded by Rita and affirmed by Board.
5/26 – email vote to approve all Western/Eastern ski trip leaders. Motion made by Larry, seconded by Rita and affirmed by the Board.
In FY 2023, SCWDC led a Viking Cruise to Alaska. A member, Bernie Joiner, was signed up for the trip. However, he passed away in Dec. 2020. Ying our Travel Chair and Dan Ellis our travel agent worked with Viking to get Bernie’s payment returned to SCWDC. Bev sent a letter to Bernie’s estate to let the family know we had received a refund. Today, Bev heard from Bernie’s son Andrew who had been going through his father’s mail and had discovered our letter. Andrew requested that the refund be made out to his father’s estate and sent to his address in Vienna.  Motion to pay Bernie Joiner’s estate the refund totaling $3,012.00 made by Larry and seconded by Cheryl and approved, unanimously by the BoD.
Liaisons: The BoD confirmed the Liaison list to each of the Committee Chairs.
Policy, Howard Fisher, Chair, Ruth  
Budget & Finance, Larry Langer Chair, Bev 
Gary Rubens, Communication & Membership Chair, Cheryl, 
Ken Eng, Joe Gilbert, Mary-Jo, Jim Suh, Co-Chairs, Flights/Charlie Lorenzetti, Eastern Chair, Larry 
Ying Prince, Travel Chair, Sylvia
Brigid O’ Brien, Sports & Recreation Chair, BJ
No Chair, Social & Cultural, Carol
Ying Prince, Jack and Casey Tarr Co-Chairs, Tennis/Pickleball, Rita
David Toms, Chair, Sailing, Mary
Discussion:
Cheryl mentioned that Howard Fisher had reached out to her to have a few Past Presidents meet with the BoD members informally this summer at someone’s house to discuss the future direction of our club. Discussion about this request was made by Ruth and the BoD decided it was not appropriate for the BoD to meet with a few past President’s and Howard. If a member wishes to contact the board, they should make a request to the President who determines if an issue should be brought up before the entire board. 
With no further business to discuss, a motion was made by Larry to adjourn the meeting at 8:38 pm, seconded by Sylvia, approved unanimously. 

Next Meetings:
August 7, 2023
September 11, 2023
October 2, 2023. November 6, 2023
December 4, 2023. (Dinner Meeting). 


 


 
 
 
